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Friday 6th October 2023 

Key Dates for the Autumn Term: 

Monday 23rd October 

- Friday 27th October 
October half term. 

Wednesday 22nd 

November  

Work Experience 

Parents Evening (details 

to follow) 

A Message from The Editor 

This week The Royal Navy came in to school to work with 

some Year 7 students for a STEM Day. The students had a 

brilliant couple of days and The Navy are coming back next 

week to do it all again with the rest of the Year group. Look 

out for next weeks Newsletter for a full report and pictures 

of what went on.                        Miss Cantrill 

Year 7 Interhouse PE Competition 

Last Wednesday, the Year 7’s took part in the first ever interhouse competition. Over 65 children took part 

across the day, which comprised of a Dingbats tutor time challenge and an after-school football tournament. It 

was brilliant to see so many students represent their tutor groups and houses with such effort and 

determination. Points were awarded for competition placing, as well as for the percentage of their houses that 

turned up. Norris achieved the highest percentage, with a superb 41% of students attending. There are another 

five interhouse days scheduled across the year, with GeoGuesser and Dodgeball competitions running during 

the second week back after half term. The current interhouse leader board is as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Great work Year 7!     Mr Powell, PE 

 

Current overall leader board 

1. Mitchell  

2. Stowe   

3. Paxton   
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Year 7 and 8 Rugby 

The year 7 and 8 rugby teams have been back in action down at Hooks Lane where we have been combining a 

mixture of training and matches against other schools in the area. The year 8 boys have made a strong start 

taking on some solid Oaklands outfits but with ferocious tackling and some good running lines the boys have a 

lot to be proud of. The year 7s are largely new to rugby life so the aim of the game has been boosting 

confidence in contact. Whilst at the moment the pace of play is slow this has not detracted from the physicality 

on display. A really solid start from the year 7 boys who showed Crookhorn how its done.  

Year 7 squad. Toby S, Noah W, Harley A, Connor K, Evan W 

Year 8 squad. Daniel H, Harry M, Leon B, Freddie G, Leighton L, Elijah C, Mason S 

I look forward to seeing both teams progress throughout the season. 

Mr Bradshaw, P.E Dept. 

Lost property 
 

We currently have quite a few lost property items at reception, which 

include glasses, trainers, a lunchbox, some pencil cases and a retainer.  

Please come to reception if you are missing any of these items. If they are 

not claimed by next Friday they will be donated to our second hand 

collection.  

Thank you. 

Library re-opening 

We are excited to announce the opening of the library from Monday 9th October. It will be open for students to 

come and borrow books and sit quietly to read at breaks and lunchtime. You will need to eat your food before 

you arrive but should be a lovely place for us all be.  

It is also open on a Monday and a Thursday for a short period after school. We look forward to welcoming you 

all there.   

Mrs Brown, Communications 



This Weeks Top 10 Students for Pride Points 

Well done to all of our students for their hard work this week! 

 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 

Connor K Bhakti P Olivia R Daisy T Ethan R 

Darius Z Bella C Esme G Amelia T Maddy B 

Sky T Layla-Mae H Kaynin K Hargun K Macy J 

Vance S Rylee W Thomas D Evie C Caitlyn M 

Darcey C Lyla D Alice N William B Peter S 

Kaicee B Leo G Emily S Rosie S Ruby S 

Blu-Belle H Daisy A Oliver C Kieron T-L Leyla S 

Lola R-S Lachlan M George M Elita G Elisa C 

Beatrice Z Freya T Charlie B Macy B Caeden H 

Honey R Evelyn M Harry C Dylan G Grace B 
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Team Warblington Focus 

As we have had a few new staff members this term, for the next few weeks we will feature one of our new team 

members.  

 

 Miss Frost - Performing Arts 

I’m Miss Frost and I am a new Performing Arts teacher and Tutor to 7MI here at Warblington.  

I currently work with a local amateur dramatics company called Havant Dynamo Youth Theatre, which is a 

group for young people aged 11-19 who come and take part in Drama workshops and put 

on productions.  

My favourite hobby is visiting London to see musicals and I enjoy going to the 

gym. In my free time, I love watching ‘New Girl’ on Netflix with my house 

mate and a cuppa!  

I am looking forward to working with all of the students and I cannot 

wait for the Christmas Show! 
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PE Star of the Week 

Oliver C, Year 9  

for his full commitment to tackling despite the size difference  

in rugby! Well done, keep it up!  

Miss Thomas, P.E dept. 

PE 

Computing Weekly Shout Out! 

The Computing Department would like to give a massive shout out to following 

students: 

Year 7: Louie F   Year 8: Lennon W  

Year 9: Leo M  Year 10:Polly H  

Year 11: Charlie W 

Well done and keep up the hard work and effort in  

Computing!  

Mr Chate, Computing 

SHOUT 

OUT! 

Macmillan Coffee Morning  

A huge thank you to everyone who supported the Catering team’s Macmillan Coffee 

Morning last Friday. The team raised a brilliant £65.91! 

KS4 Maths Star of the Week 

   Owen S, Year 10 - For always trying his best 

  Well done, keep it up!  Mrs Durrant-Francis, Head of Mathematics 

 Mrs Durrant-Francis, Head of KS4 Maths 

Geography Star of the Week 

11E2 class - Petula P-P 

11E1 class - Francesca H 

Well done, keep up the good work! Mr. Crowe, Geography department  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Norris 20 

Mitchell 21 

Stowe  20 

Paxton  20 

 

Every week 

counts  

towards the cup! 

eSports Club Weekly Round Up 

Well done to everyone who attended eSports Club this week for your sportsman-

ship and dedication. This week’s student of the Year is… 

Alex B (Year 7) 

eSports Cup League Table - Overall results 

Warblington School 
Clubs October 2023 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Netball 
All Years 

3pm – 4pm 

Football 
 with Havant &  
Waterlooville  
Football Club 

All Years 
2pm-3pm 

Badminton 
All Years 
3pm-4pm 

  
  

Basketball 
All Years 

3pm - 4pm 
  

 VCERT 
Year 11 

3pm - 4pm 
  
  

eSports Club 
Years 7-10 
3pm - 4pm 

See Mr Chate in IT to 
sign up 

    Programming Club 
All Years 

3pm – 4pm 

  

Math Homework Club 
KS3 in MA7 
3pm – 4pm 

    Math Homework 
Club 

KS3 in MA7 
3pm – 4pm  

  

Year 10 Math Help 
Week A Only 
3pm – 4pm  

    Art Club 
All Years 

3pm – 4pm 

  

Show Dance 
Rehearsals 

Dance studio 
3pm – 4pm 

    Year 11 Math Club 
Lunchtime 

  

  



Norris House Sweet Treat Sale 

In aid of Crohn’s and Colitis UK, Norris House are holding a sweet treat sale at break time, this 

Tuesday (10th October). All items are 50p and the sale will be in the canteen, next to the stage.  

 

 

 

 
 

Sweet treat sales will be held the first Tuesday of every month, until further 

notice. Thank you for helping us support Crohn’s and Colitis UK. 

Warblington School 
Lunch and break clubs KS3 

October 2023 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Gateway: 
Board Games 

Gateway:  
Construction 

Gateway: 
Board Games 

Gateway: 
Documentary Day 

Gateway: 
Just Dance (if requested) 



Dear All 

On Saturday 2 December the school will be holding it’s annual Christmas Craft Fair 

with all profits going to the Year 11 Prom.  

The students will be holding a bottle tombola and we are looking for 

donations of all types of bottles.  They need to be in date and   

unopened and either in a plastic or glass bottle. 

So if you have any shampoo, handwash, bottles of pop, bottles of 

wine, washing up liquid, hot chilli sauce! etc. that you would like to 

donate please leave them in Reception. 

 

We will also be holding a Christmas Raffle and if you or you know of 

anyone who would like to donate that would be greatly appreciated. 

 

Finally – the week prior to the Fair we will be asking for 

donations of cakes for the Café which will be run by Kim 

and Year 11 students. 

Many thanks for your support 

 

Hilary  

On behalf of the Year 11 Prom Committee 










